
This week Year 6 Primrose class took gold
for being the PE champions! Every week at
Hoxton we celebrate the winning class
within each Key Stage who have managed
to bring their PE Kits into school so that they
can actively and safely participate in PE
lessons. Well done, Primrose class!

HIGHLIGHTS 10th February 2023

Primrose PE Champions

EYFS had an amazing time visiting Hoxton
Overground Station where they discussed
different routes, maps and train speeds,
whilst also expanding their knowledge of
public transport safety rules. Some of the
children shared their experiences of the
subway in New York and the Frecciarossa
train in Italy.

Transport Trip
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Reminder

Persistent absence and

lateness will affect a

child’s achievement and

progress in school.




Comprehensive research

shows that there is a

direct link between a

child’s level of school

attendance and their

level of school

attainment.




Be on time at five to nine! 

Creating Clay Models

Year 1 have been looking at 3D forms in art
and design. They have explored a range of
materials such as metal, wood and clay, and
have practised lots of different sculpting
methods such as pinching and rolling to help
with producing their own sculptured clay
animals. They were extremely proud of their
final outcomes.

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have lots of exciting news and events to share with you from the last two weeks. Although reading,
writing and counting will always be a central part of what we teach we are also keen that our pupils receive
a wide and rich curriculum which inspires learning in other areas and teaches other life skills too.  

Children's Mental Health Week has been celebrated this week. The theme this year was 'Express Yourself'.
Children have learned that expressing yourself means telling and showing others what you feel, and have
understood the importance of noticing and naming feelings in order to process emotions. A special day this
week was Safer Internet Day. It is celebrated globally each year to promote the safe and positive use of
digital technology for children and young people, and to inspire a national conversation about using
technology responsibly, respectfully, critically, and creatively. Our digital leaders led assemblies and a
discussion session took place in the classroom facilitated by teachers. Keep a look out on the school website
for some top tips for staying safe online created by children across our Federation of schools! 

We have been horrified by the news of the devastating earthquakes taking place early this week in Turkey
and Syria. Our thoughts are with all those affected. Hackney is home to one of the largest Turkish and
Kurdish populations in the country. We know that this awful event will have an impact on our school
community, especially on those that have relatives or friends directly affected by the earthquakes. We will be
raising money for the earthquake appeal fund and if you need further support, our learning mentor can be
contacted via the school office.  

If you have moved or changed your telephone number recently please make sure you have let the school
office know. It is essential that we can contact you quickly in case of an emergency. A contact number and
email for our office are on the back of this newsletter. 

The first half of the Spring term seems to have gone by very quickly, the school closes for the half-term break
today, Friday 10th February. The school re-opens for children on Monday 20th February at 8:55 am.  

Thank you for all of your support. 

Ms Rachel Adams - Headteacher  |  Ms Rachel Davie - Executive Headteacher
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Date Focus

Friday 24th February
Family team building:  What games can I play at home to develop resilience and
confidence? (Children can attend).

Friday 3rd March
Children's Mental Health Week: How can I support my child's wellbeing through
developing positive connections.

Friday 10th March
Science: How can I support my child's science learning at home? (Children can
attend).

Friday 17th March Belonging: How can I ensure I tackle unconscious bias in myself and others?

Friday 24th March
Easter Holiday Activities: What activities can we try in the holidays and what local
places can we visit? (Children can attend).

Friday 31st March Parent Coffee Morning & Reading Celebration Event. (Children can attend).

EYFS Parent/Carer Workshops

Date Focus

Thursday 16th March Writing: How can I support my child to write for different purposes?

www.hoxtongarden.hackney.sch.uk

@HoxtonGarden

@HoxtonGarden

Key Dates

020 7739 8591

Hoxton Garden Primary School
Ivy Street
London
N1 5JD

Scan to order
school uniform

Enterprise Fayre Artwork WinnersRecycling Training

Scan for
Hackney's cost of
living crisis guide

Attendance

Parents/Carers are invited to drop into our sessions on various themes which are held in the Dinner Hall at
9:15am on a Friday morning. These are an opportunity to meet with other parents as well as learn more
about what the school does and get some practical tips on how to support your child with their learning
from home.

Coffee Mornings

Children have only 190 school days in a year so coming to school every day makes a real difference! 

The whole school attendance for the last week was 92.6%.

Well done to Year 6 Primrose class, the weekly winner with 99%.

Children were invited to create artwork about a
job role that inspires them as part of an art
competition. There were some fantastic entries
displayed at last week's Work and Enterprise
Fayre. A special well done to Aleena whose
work was chosen as first place.

Last week, the Eco Warriors completed a waste
audit with Hackney Council's Sustainability
Leader, Kelly. During the session, they found
out what types of material should be put into
recycling bins and will present their findings to
their peers during their class circle time.

SPRING TERM 2023



Staff Training Day (SCHOOL CLOSED):
Tuesday 3rd January 2023



Children's Start Date:

Wednesday 4th January 2023



Work & Enterprise Week: 
Monday 23rd January - Friday 27th January 2023



Safer Internet Day:

Thursday 9th February 2023



Half-Term Holiday:
Monday 13th February -  Friday 17th February 2023



Children's Start Date:

Monday 20th February 2023



World Book Day (children can dress up):
Wednesday 1st March 2023



Parents' Evening:

Thursday 23rd March 2023



Easter Bonnet Competition (children only):
Friday 31st March 2023



Years 1 & 2 Design & Technology Day:

Tuesday 28th March 2023



EYFS Design & Technology Day:
Wednesday 29th March 2023



Years 3 - 6 Design & Technology Day:

Thursday 30th March 2023



End of Term Finish Date:
Friday 31st March 2023  (SCHOOL CLOSES at 1:45pm)

https://www.google.com/search?q=hoxton+garden+&rlz=1C1GCEB_enGB979GB980&ei=-EUfY5qDBobbgAaPjonABA&ved=0ahUKEwia35OLv4_6AhWGLcAKHQ9HAkgQ4dUDCA4&uact=5&oq=hoxton+garden+&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAMyCwguEIAEEMcBEK8BMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIYDMgUIABCGAzoECAAQRzoGCAAQHhAWOggIABAeEA8QFkoECEEYAEoECEYYAFCmBlioD2CVEWgAcAJ4AIABX4gBpAWSAQE4mAEAoAEByAEIwAEB&sclient=gws-wiz#

